Mr. Mark Lame Citizens Commission of Inquiry 103 2nd Street N.E. Washington, D.C. 20002

Dear Mark.

Thank you for your letters of 17 March and 5 April 1975 in which you invite me to serve on the Executive Board of the Citizens Commission of Inquiry. I do appreciate this expression of confidence and desire for collaboration.

I have always been available for co-operation on an ad hoc basis with all my colleagues among the critics, and the same will be true with respect to mann Commission. However, I am not in a position to accept membership on your Executive Board.

Thank you again for your invitation, and accept my best wishes for success—which I define as the complete and official exoneration of Lee Harvey Oswald.

Yours sincerely,

Sylvia Meagher 302 West 12 Street NYC NY 10014